Meeting Minutes for April 24, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The 20th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2008 was held on Thursday, April 24, 2008, at 6:30 p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Edward Duffy, Peter Jackson, Bernard J Lynch III, Planning Board Members & William Clark, Planning Director

 and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant  
1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

a. A motion was made, seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to review the Meeting Minutes from March 27 & April 10, 2008 at a future Planning Board meeting. 

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed May 5, 6, & 8, 2008 as possible Planning Board meeting dates that will take place at 6:45 pm before each Town Meeting at MHS in Room 239 and May 8th and the 22nd as the regularly scheduled meeting times at Milton Town Hall
3. CITIZEN’S SPEAK

There were no citizens present who wished to address the Planning Board.

4. NEW BUSINESS

a. The reorganization of the Planning Board was continued till Monday May 5th, 2008

The Planning Board had a brief discussion on the possible zoning bylaw amendments for FY 2009. The Board agreed to concept of two lists, one for FY 2009 and a list for FY 2010. 

b. An Email pertaining to new dorms at Boston Bible College was received inn the Planning office.  The Planning Board discussed the email, and Planning Board members Edward Duffy and Emily Innes and Planning Director William Clark will meet with some of the neighbors to discuss their concerns, Mr. Clark will make the arrangements. 

5.
PUBLIC HEARINGS

           36 Central Ave – One item required for the Special Permit is the easement from Mr. O’Neil. Alexander Whiteside and Peter Jackson were asked by Chairman Edward Duffy to draft a list of requirements which should include full size architectural plans along the materials specifications for the exterior of the building.  Information on signs for security cameras, the fact sheets on the sconces for the exterior lighting should aslo be provided. Chairman Duffy suggested that an additional sycamore tree could be planted. There is to be a requirement in the Special Permit that there shall be no disturbing of the area 8’ feet around the existing sycamore tree. 

6. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Fletcher Steel Way – Planning Board signed the previously approved As-Built mylar sheet for the Fletcher Steel Way roadway. Planning Board had asked for some amended language and bounds to be added to the plan and those changes have been made.
b. 502 Granite Ave, Kennedy Carpet – building & window design change. The Board members will take a look at the site individually and thereafter consider at a future Planning Board meeting changes made without the Planning Board’s approval.  
7. ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:30 p.m.











Respectfully submitted,


                                                                                  ____________________________        









Emily Keys Innes, Secretary

